From: Elin Dowd, <a href="mailto:dowd@fairplex.com">dowd@fairplex.com</a>

To: Bill Scroggins, bscroggins@MtSAC.edu
Cc: Jim Henwood, henwood@fairplex.com
Irene Malmgren, imalmgren@mtsac.edu

Audrey Yamagata-Noji, AYamagata-Noji@mtsac.edu

Margie Shamblin, shamblin@fairplex.com

Date: 5/29/2015

Subject: Follow Up to meeting at the Fairplex

Bill,

Hope this finds you well and ready for your end of the semester/year festivities. Things are moving quickly at the Fairplex, but I wanted to take the time to touch base with you and talk about advancing our plans to collaborate.

Thank you for giving Don Kendrick the Chair of our CTEC Steering Committee a tour of your campus. He was quite impressed and supports Margie and I moving forward with exploring options with you and your staff. I am sorry neither Margie or I were able to come on that day, but we look forward to seeing your campus at another time.

Margie and I met with Dr. Enrique Medina and Marie Dennis from PUSD regarding our three organizations working together to offer dual credits and articulation from CTEC to Mt SAC. They were very enthusiastic and let us know they are working with you on other projects as well. It seems like a natural fit for all of us and we would like to discuss how we might take the next steps to map out a plan with you and your team.

Look forward to speaking with you soon,

Elin

**Elin R. Dowd** | Executive Director

<u>The Learning Centers at Fairplex</u> | 1101 W. McKinley Ave., Pomona, CA 91768 O: 909.865.4208 | F: 909.865.4646 | C: 909-374-4543

E: elin.dowd@fairplex.com

**L.A. County Fair LACF** - Sept. 4 - 27, 2015

